Dear Parishioners of Holy Trinity and Historic Saint Patrick parishes:


Greetings in the Lord Jesus! This short note is to encourage you to genuine prayer.

Advent, in my experience, is the most contemplative, most prayerful season in the Catholic Church. Our Lady is pregnant with the unborn Jesus – God Himself enclosed in the immaculate womb of Mary, His first earthly home. Mary is the first Catholic tabernacle; she houses God! In Advent, we pray and wait with Mary for the arrival of Jesus on Christmas. What should we do?

“Be still and know that I am God.” (Psalm 46:10) Let us get “unbusy,” say no to our hyperactivity and finally – for once – really pray. Without God, all our work, sports, social media surfing and money-making will not advance our happiness, nor advance the Kingdom of Jesus Christ on earth. Where are we going, and doing it so fast? There is only one savior of the world, and it is not you or me. Make the time to pray, so that the Savior can work through you. When we don’t pray, we rush ahead aimlessly and waste life on secondary things. Prayer truly gets things done.


Unless the LORD build the house
they labor in vain who build.
Unless the LORD guard the city,
in vain does the guard keep watch.
It is vain for you to rise early
and put off your rest at night,
to eat bread earned by hard toil –
all this God gives to His beloved in sleep. (Psalm 127:1-2)


Please try the Rosary daily, even if it is “boring,” even if you must pray some decades in your car (the “traveling hermitage” I call it). If it seems painful to pray, that means it is working – against the sloth and sin that has usurped the place of God in your soul. Do not starve your soul of God by avoiding prayer and Holy Mass. The more you pray, the better you will pray. As a fish seeks water, your soul seeks prayer, i.e. conversation with God. And please pray with your children – parents are the primary teachers of prayer to their children. A child is a second conscience for his parents – you never know where the Holy Spirit will lead you by way of your child, when you pray with him or her each day. “The family that prays together stays together.”

I pray and hope to see you all this Advent, our Catholic Church’s “reset” season. May God bless you and your families!


In Jesus and Mary (His expectant Mother),

Fr. Steven Loftus, pastor
